Rector's  Magazine Article for June 2015.

From One Minister to Another.
Dear Mr Cameron,

Congratulations on your election victory. I expect you've got all sorts of really interesting people now clamouring to get your attention, but please forgive me if I add my wish list for HM Government's attention. I write as a fellow "minister of the Crown" similarly holding "an historic office" although I hesitate to remind you that Rectors of Checkendon had been around for about five hundred years before there was any thought of a Prime Minister.

Firstly, please could you and your ministers remember to always tell us the truth. If you are ever in any doubt what that is, could I suggest that you ask HM the Queen for advice. Things sometimes go a bit squiffy during second terms, so forgive me reminding you that power should always be in the service of truth, and not the other way around.

Secondly, please don't forget that there's no point in having a booming economy when global warming will leave the world desolated for our children. I know fixing the world is a big ask, but so many other things will come right if you prioritise this. Time is very short now. 

Thirdly, please can you begin a global internet police force so that hackers, fraudsters, scammers and spammers have nowhere to hide, and no safe havens. I think someone has to make a start on this, for the sake of every family where a childhood has been destroyed, or a livelihood stolen, by criminals acting online from abroad.

Lastly, please can you do an awful lot more to "big up" British culture - and by this I mean "northern European, English speaking, Christian" - because there's two thousand years of astonishing history being maliciously concreted under the  uniformity of  multicultural political correctness. This is almost Marxist in its degree of social control - and I humbly submit that none of his experiments have turned out very well for those they were supposed to benefit.

I only mention these because they happen to be four of the biggest "issues" of our generation, yet I don't recall any politician of any party really getting to grips with any one of them during the campaign. Please don't let the "froth" of the day to day distract you from the big picture.

Finally I appreciate that sometimes being in politics can be a thankless task, which brings you into contact with some very unpleasant people. But I would urge you to commit your ways to God, reminding yourself afresh of the spirit of service and common purpose with which you responded to this calling. For the strength required for such a task comes from unshakeable faith, resilient hope, and generous love. You will not find these things without the deepest humility.

Yours, a fellow servant






Revd Kevin Davies

